
PSO Meeting Minutes
October 7, 2022

Board Attendees: Mark McAffee, Kelle Hohl, Amanda Shearer, Kelley Crandall,
Aimee Avery, Major Kindsfater, Lynn Gerveler, Veronica Palmieri

Additional Participants: Jennifer Kindsfater, Heather Wimsatt, Lori Keever, Kim Isom,
Dawn Pruzansky, Tiffany Uelner, Julie Hail, Natasha Mendez

8:15am In person meeting start

Headmaster (Mark McAffee)
● Lights for the field - City of Scottsdale needs additional information for the permit.  We

will have more information soon.
● Check out the Seussical musical tonight or tomorrow afternoon.
● We had spirit week a couple weeks ago, it went really well. The kids had a great time

and did well overall with the dress code parameters.  The homecoming dance went well
too.

● We had our Senior Blazer ceremony.
● High school preview night is coming up in November.
● The middle school glow party is coming up.

Family Giving and Community Engagement Officer (Lisa Noyes)
● The big focus right now is community investment.  We are at 25% financial and 29%

family participation.
● We are trying to get as many people in the community engaged.
● We have giving Tuesday coming up at the end of November.



Treasurer (Amanda Shearer)
● I have the financial report for September.  Net income is about $36,000 some of which is

earmarked for future activities (i.e. Senior trip to Disneyland).  Lunch and vending are
doing really well.

VP of Passive Fundraising (Lynn Gerveler)
● We are looking forward to Firehouse Subs starting on Friday, October 21st.

Booster Club (Major Kindsfater)
● We are optimistic the lights will be in by the end of this year.
● Booster funds - We have done well.  We are up to $20,000 - this is going towards a

sound system.
● We are going to have a Hall of Fame Board in the gym.
● Barrett Jackson - We have been approved to use the Archway lot.  Hoping to have a

concession stand.  We will create a SUG to start getting volunteers.  We are trying to
maximize the event as much as possible.

● We are planning a social event for the booster club.

VP of Community Engagement Kelley Crandall)
● We had our first teacher appreciation luncheon last week, Italian theme.  The teachers

enjoyed it.  We have added a Teacher Appreciation lead, Angela Badura.  We have our
next TA lunch, October 26th.

● We have had our senior and Junior breakfasts.  They were a hit. The kids enjoyed it.
● We have Stock the Pantry going on.  We have had so many words of appreciation from

the teachers.

Additional Committee Reports
● MS Social (Kim Isom & Dawn Pruzansky)

○ Glow Party -  Saturday, October 22nd.  We are at 60 tickets our goal is 250.
Tickets need to be purchased in advance.

○ Movie Night - Friday, December 9th

Next meeting is a board meeting on Friday, November 4th at 8:15 am.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15am


